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- English -

Dear Friends and Supporters of
DM,

Summer has arrived with its
very hot days. This year as we
are asked to save electricity in
every way possible, I am sure the
hot days will seem hotter than
usual. But we need to especially
remember the folk in Tohoku,
for whom the heat will add yet
another burden to daily living and
make it hard for volunteers as they
seek to help.

This month I am sending you a
newsletter about the schools which
DMI runs in various countries.
Many of you now sponsor
schools rather than individual
students, and we appreciate your
continual prayers and financial
support. For those who sponsor
children, we have updated photos
and school reports for many of
you. Unfortunately we have not
received a report and/or photo
for every child sponsored by a
Japanese. It is hard to get photos
and reports sent from some
countries. But please be assured
that your continued support is
much appreciated.

Executive Director

Many have enquired about the
health of DMI Executive Director,
Neville Muir, and we thank you
for your prayers for him and

his family. It is a year since he
collapsed and was hospitalized,
but we give thanks to the Lord that
he has now recovered and is once
again working as hard as ever. He
is still on medication and regular
blood tests, but says he is feeling
fine.

Davao School in the Philippines

Since the school reports were
written we have heard of flash
flooding in Davao, which hit the
DMI school and dormitory there.
Joshua, the leader in Davao, wrote
the following -

It happen in the wee
hours when we are all in
acceleration of a nice needed
asleep, what wake us up in the
second floor is the commotion
downstairs and power block
out, only to find that the
water is already waistline and
coming with a strong current.
The boys in the ground floor
were already in commotion,
saving their things. Only to
find out later there was one
deaf boy who sleep soundly
and was awaken by water
coming up to the level of his
bed. We have no chance to
save the refrigerators, presser,
stoves, electric fans, kitchen
utensils, chairs, sofas, cabinets
and tables all floating in all

@gj Deaf Ministries International

DMI B&ER

Web: http://japan.deafmin.org
Email: info@japan.deafmin.org
EEL BEEIG. APRA 29— 3FNFv—F !

T 540-0004 HAHRX F1& 2-26-47-407

Tel/Fax: 06-6768-4385

DMI EFEAE (F—R+35U7)

Web: http://deafmin.org
Email: muir@deafmin.org
P.O. Box 395 Beaconsfield Vic. 3807

Australia

Tel: +61-3-5940-5430
Fax: +61-3-5940-5432

directions. Iron gates were
opened by the strong current
and our tables , chairs and
things where carried 100
meters away to a concrete
wall of our neighbors, that
wall also later give way. The
big damage was two cars
submerge in water at window
level. The water on the road
is so strong that cars of our
neighbor park there was
carried to the big canal early
in the morning.

It's good that our building
is until third floor, we have
reserved option where to
go and what to do if water
continue to rise, the whole
early morning was spent
watching and waiting
for water to rise and fall.
Our neighbors went up
to their roof, spend their
early morning there. Thank
you Lord for this DMI high
building, we need not climb
the roof, we still have floors to
spare.

Thank you all for your
continued support and prayers for
the work of DMI worldwide.

On behalf of the Japan Board,

A

Chairperson, Japan DMI Board
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DEAF MINISTRIESINTERNATIONAL
SPONSORSHIP NEWSLETTER - JULY 2011

Webpage: www.deafmin.org

Dear Sponsors and Supporters
It is wonderful to see students from our schools now passing government exams and progressing to secondary

education in the Philippines, Uganda, Thailand and now Kenya. They have to study extremely hard and it is a credit

to their attitude and perseverance. The students in Myanmar, although still attending our school, are also extended
in their learning and doing as well as the hearing students from the government school. This is an excellent

standard for deaf students from these countries, and congratulations are due to their dedicated teachers who give

so much love and time. Our college students also continue to study and become teachers and leaders of the deaf,
giving ongoing support to the people in our deaf communities. If you sponsor a particular student please be

assured that your financial contributions are sent to your particular student’s school.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT OF EDUCATION FOR DEAF STUDENTS.

4 senior students at our school in KENYA passed the
difficult government exams that hearing students sit, and
gained acceptance to study at Kuja Special School for the
Deaf to continue their secondary education.

Another highlight was the visit by the Deaf Aid Mobile Hearing
Clinic and medical team. All students were given an ear, nose
and throat examination and their hearing was tested.

Some students were referred to other doctors, some
were given treatment and medication for ear infections,
et Wk 9l and severe to profound deafness of all our students was
| T CLINIC Aesetsenses | confirmed. The school competed in Interschool Sports for
R o it | B NorR ' ; . § the 2™ year, and several students went on to represent

= the school in the Zone Sports, and a few to the National
School Sports. They love their sport and are very good
athletes even though most students compete without
sport shoes!

| — oeaTh
wtn [l MOBILE HEARING

In UGANDA one of our students at Wakiso Secondary School near Kampala
was featured in a newspaper. Sharif passed his A Level Exam with the top score
and wants to become a Social Worker with the deaf. This exam is the highest
Secondary School examination in the country. 3 other students we support also
passed. What a great achievement it is for them! We now have several deaf
students studying at tertiary level in Uganda.

One of our students has been ill with TB that still occurs in African countries.
Rachael had to stop school but is regaining her health and nearly ready to return
to school. She was cared for by a DMI Pastor and his wife because her family
could not give her the good nutrition and medication she needed. A special
‘Thank you’ to her sponsors who continued to support her while ill.

The students at Immanuel School in Kalay, MYANMAR had a special Christmas Picnic and travelled by jeep to a river
for f|sh|ng and a picnic. Outings are very rare for these children and simple activities give them happy memories. They

. also visited the deaf community in a village where the adults have
never been to school. These people did not even have a sign
language to communicate with each other, so we now conduct
Burmese Sign Language Classes at the weekend for them to learn
how to communicate with each other.

Our 2 eldest students have gained excellent results in their exam
set by the government hearing school and the younger students
have also achieved good results. 4 teachers attended teacher
training for 2 weeks in Yangon over the holidays to update their
qualifications. Malaria is a problem in this area and our students
use mosquito nets when sleeping at school. They are quickly taken
to a clinic if sick, to minimise this health problem.




In Thailand we have to move ‘My Sign’ Preschool, and the restaurant, because the owner wants to sell the property
™ , —__] we rent. We can dismantle the restaurant, and there will
R Wmﬁ _ “»| be many advantages for us in the new area because it is
e . - sl wh deaf le live. This will hel f
T T where more deaf people live. This will help us to cater for
A0S uIURVOIWS [HLA 3 their needs, and our restaurant will be closer to the city
cu Aunseusnnfuvnswssouiiving Susaglrn HIUAY f |
3 it § R & e .- ' area so we hope more people will eat at our restaurant.
‘ PSS Travel to Chiang Mai School for the Deaf will be okay so
there will be lots of advantages. The next few months will
be a busy time.

The children from My Sign and the younger children from
Chiang Mai School for the Deaf visited the Queen Sirikit
Botanical Gardens in the mountains near Chiang Mai.
This was a special treat for them, and the bright shirts
made it easier to keep an eye on them in the gardens!

NEWS FROM THE PHILIPPINES

In the central Bicol area at the Ligao campus of FC LC 20
students graduated from different levels including 2 girls who
completed the Post-Secondary Computer Course. 5 students
also graduated at the Malinao campus and are shown in the
photograph. Both schools were thrilled that Neville could speak
and award the medals and certificates to the graduates this year.
The rice was badly affected by continual rain showers at harvest
time in April and some areas were submerged in water so the
amount harvested was only half of what was expected. Sweet
corn has been planted and should produce a good crop if there
are no serious typhoons. New computers are needed for this
school. The students started their new school year on June the
6th.

At Davao on Mindanao Island some alterations have been made to the smaller building next door so that access from
one building to the other is easier and students don’t have to go out into the rain, which is often the cause of colds and flu.
We are very grateful to those who made donations to
purchase this building last year (shown at left in the
photo) and it includes a Dining Hall, Study Hall and
teacher accommodation. Alterations have also been
made to comply with fire regulations and we have
been given 3 months to complete a school canteen.
The Secondary School has been granted a higher
classification by the Department of Education and is
now a fully recognized school.

At Cayagan de Oro on northern Mindanao Island the
rubber trees at our plantation missed the fertilization
program, because the finance was needed to support
the students at High School. But the piglets born last
year have been sold and the only pigs left now are the
breeding sows that are expected to give birth soon.

Borongan and Bacolod Dormitories  both have larger numbers of students for this new school year that started in June.
The pigs produced well at Borongan and a farm building on the organic farmland near Bacolod has been commenced.
The Internet Cafe is up and running and some deaf people have started small businesses such as a snack bar and a
pedicab business to support themselves.

Many amusing stories come from our schools. A new 9 year old boy who loves computer games started at the Borongan
Dormitory last year. However he was rather a rascal so it was decided to move him to Bacolod where there are more
younger children. However he very quickly found his own way many kilometres to a video game shop that he had only
been taken to once, then walked back home by himself at night in the pitch black while everyone was trying to find him!
He is a bright boy and should make good progress, but needless to say he is now watched very closely.

We are very concerned about the situation in EGYPT . It is frightening for our deaf people when there is unrest in a
country because they cannot easily find out where it is unsafe to go, and can feel very isolated. They are grateful for
mobile phones so they can text each other, and would appreciate your prayers. The carpentry classes are continuing
where possible and our leader Sobhy and his wife Sally are expecting a baby, so that is happy news to give you.

Thank you dear Sponsors and Supporters. 400 student s are receiving education through your contribution S.

Jenny Reid — International Sponsorship Coordinator Email: jenny.reid@deafmin.org Fax:+6135 940 5432
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